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During 2018, the FSF continued to move forward on several conservation projects.  
One of these, which recently closed on January 10th, 2019,  is Jane Woods’ 144-acre 
property near Corry, PA.  The 2016 “Loving the Land Through Working Forests” con-
ference was held at this property on a cold and wet day in May.  In spite of the weather 
conditions we still had very good attendance.  I believe that this demonstrates the com-
mitment of our loyal members.  Jane has certainly shown a tremendous dedication to 
the FSF over the years.  Our heartfelt gratitude is extended to Jane. 

 The other area in which the FSF has made the greatest advances is in the partnerships 
that we gained with other organizations in our area.  We have done cooperative man-
agement work with the Army Corps of Engineers at the Woodcock and Union City 
dams where the FSF removed dying ash trees and is helping to control invasive spe-
cies.  In addition, a Memorandum of Understanding has been reached with the City of 

Erie where diseased trees will be removed and invasive control will be started.  Many cities have parks where 
invasive species have become established to the detriment of the natives that provide the natural beauty of these 
places.  We hope to demonstrate the potential of “restorative forestry” in maintaining this natural beauty. 

 We are also working alongside the Erie National Wildlife Refuge and the Presque Isle Audubon Society.  Inva-
sive species control and forest bird habitat improvement is planned during the summer of 2019 at the Laura Ol-
sen Memorial Sanctuary in Crawford County, which is owned by the Presque Isle Audubon.  

 These cooperative efforts are the essence of the FSF’s mission. We are very proud to work with individuals such 
as Jane Woods or with national or local organizations that are truly concerned with our environmental future. 
The members and future members of the FSF are the key to these efforts. 
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The FSF Across the Landscape 
In recent years, the Foundation has begun to assist other woodland owners with the care and steward-
ship of their woodlands. These are represented in yellow below and include Erie’s City Parks,   Union 

City Dam, Woodcock Creek Lake, and Laura Olesen Memorial Sanctuary 

FSF-Owned Forests 
 Forest Protection                            
Projects in Progress Management Partnerships 

(East of here, 
Ellery Twp, NY) 



 
 

 

 
 

 
 

Revenue 

Total Revenue: $204,100* 

Land Stewardship Activities includes the sale of timber 
from “worst-first” selection, ash tree salvage, and other 
forest quality improvements. 

Public Support includes membership dues and dona-
tions.  

* “Grants” does not include the DCNR C2P2 grant.  

2% 

Business  
Support 

Land 
Stewardship 

Activities 
65% 
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Public 
Support 
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Expenses  

Total Expenses: $148,500 
 

Land Management includes maintenance, invasive 
species & pest control, real estate taxes, and tim-
ber harvest expenses 
 

Land Protection includes legal fees & payments 
towards protected lands, including principal pay-
ments and  interest on long-term loans. 

 

Land 
Management 

48% 

Personnel 
16% 

Land 
Protection 

24% 

6% 

General 
Operations 

Education & 
Outreach 

7% 

2018 Financial Summary 
 

The Foundation for Sustainable Forests strives for fiscal transparency and good stewardship of your contributions.  We are 
committed to keeping operational expenses low, to be able to direct more funds to the care and protection of forested lands. 

 

In 2018, the Foundation continued with stable growth in public support, revenue generated by land stewardship activi-
ties, and grants.  A quarter of the organization’s budget was allocated towards land acquisition expenses.  And, as in 
2017, the largest proportion of expenses was dedicated to the stewardship of protected lands.  
 

In 2018, stewardship activities included extensive cutting of grape vines at the Bail Family Forest, and tree planting at 
the Slagter Property.  Stewardship expenses also included partnerships with other landowners on their land. 
 

Land stewardship activities contributed 65% of our revenue for the year, excluding the $652,500 received from the 
DCNR Bureau of Conservation and Recreation’s Community Conservation Partnerships Program (C2P2), which is 
omitted from the chart below.  The acquisition of the Stony Hollow property, for which the C2P2 funds are allocated, is 
still in progress.  Therefore you can expect to see this included as an expense in 2019. 
 

Your support in 2018 was a steady and important source of revenue for the organization, providing important funds for 
land conservation, stewardship, and the suite of events that the Foundation offers throughout the year.   This year was a 
milestone in a different way as well, marking the least support in one year by its Founder, Troy Firth, since the FSF’s 
ineption.   This is a direct reflection of the Foundation’s growing self-sustainability.    The self-sustainability of the or-
ganization is just as core to the mission as the sustainability of its forests.  Our financial picture in 2018 is a strong step 
in that direction, and our work continues.   Thank you for your role in achieving this. 
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Scenes from the 2018 Loving the Land Through Working Forests Conference (clockwise from top left).   Josh VanBrakle Scenes from the 2018 Loving the Land Through Working Forests Conference (clockwise from top left).   Josh VanBrakle 
led a session on improving wildlife habitat in your woodland, Allyson Muth coled a session on improving wildlife habitat in your woodland, Allyson Muth co--presented a session on “Women and presented a session on “Women and 

Working Woodlands” with Amanda Mahaffey and Cecile Stelter (bottom center), and Jason Rutledge (bottom left and Working Woodlands” with Amanda Mahaffey and Cecile Stelter (bottom center), and Jason Rutledge (bottom left and 
right) was our featured presenter on the subject of Restorative Forestry.right) was our featured presenter on the subject of Restorative Forestry.  
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Far left: Forest management activi-
ties at Woodcock Dam  
 

Left: Neighborhood residents of 
Erie’s Glenwood Park visit the crew 
on their lunch break to learn more 
about restorative forestry  
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Ewing Family Woods Donation 
 

 

In January 2019, long-time supporter and Board Member emeritus Dr. Jane Ewing Woods donated her family’s 
144-acre woodland in Wayne Twp, Erie County to the FSF, to be conserved in perpe-
tuity as a sustainable working forest. The property, which will be dedicated as the 
“Ewing Family Woods” in an event on site later this year, has been managed under the 
“worst-first” and other management  principles of the FSF since 2000.   

On her decision to donate the property, Dr. Woods stated: “My time here began before 
rural properties were being subdivided and their farming fields and woods so fragment-
ed. But I’ve also had enough years now in working with Troy Firth and the FSF to see 
their astute observations and forest management work with nature to benefit and pro-
tect the whole ecosystem.”  We look forward to honoring Jane and the Ewing Family 
Woods in the year ahead, and meeting the challenge of responsible stewardship of the 
property in perpetuity. 

Ewing Family Woods.Ewing Family Woods.  Ewing Family Woods.Ewing Family Woods.  

A horse team in the Erie’s Glenwood  Park, an urban forest where the FSF began management activities in early 2019.A horse team in the Erie’s Glenwood  Park, an urban forest where the FSF began management activities in early 2019.  

A Strong Start to 2019 

Erie’s Sustainable Urban Forestry Initiative 



 

2018 Membership & Support 

With gratitude to the following supporters for sustaining the Foundation’s Mission  
 

Forest Partner ($250+) 

 

 
 

Sustaining  ($50-$249) 

 

 
 

Ward Allebach 
 

Richard Bartlett 
 

John C. Baun 

Terry & Connie Bensel 

Erin O’Rourke Blechman 

Kevin Boozel 

Richard Bowden 

Gordan & Judy Chapin 

Brian W. Christman, DVM 

Shawna Chylinski 

Evan Clendenin & Amy Seese-Bieda 

Judy Cochran 

Robert & Kit Concilus 

Jason Dilworth 

Scott Drabert 

David Dunkle 

Reed Dunkle & Rebecca Vogan 

Richard & Dianne Eakin 

Tom Erdman 

Karl Evans 

Robert Felton 

Gary & Denise Foltz 

Bennett Gould 

Mark & Mari Harrison 

Jim & Pat Harwood 

Robert B. Hass 

Laura Heeschen & Brian Hill 

Carol & Rick Holmgren 

Janice H. Horn 

Louise Hutchinson 

Irion Lumber 

Lonnie & Connie Jantzi 

Robert Jaworski & Joanne Kleinhanz 

Regina Johnson 

Ron & Kelly Johnston 

Ann Kleinschmidt  

Scott & Joyce Ladner 

Steven Latta 

John & Norma Liebenguth 

Terry Lobdell & Alejandra      
Lewandowski 

Sandra Mansmann 

Lorraine Melms 

Judith F. Messina 

Brett & Nicole Neely 

Eric Pahlke 

Rick & Terry Peterson 

Andrew Reilly 

Meghan Reilly Best 

Dave & Hallie Rigg 

Jason & Jennifer Roeback 

Danielle & Tyler Rogers 

Grant & Stephanie Ruttinger 

Sarah Sargent & Ron Mumme 
 

Nick & Kim Scott 

Ben & Susan Slote 

Adrienne Socci & Nick Parker 

Thomas Socci & Xandra Feathers 

Eliott & Cynthia Socci 

John Tautin & Joan Galli 

Carmen & Kathy Testi 

Ray & Sue Toombs 

Shirley Turnage 

Andrew Walker 

David Washousky 

Dennis Wieland 

Eleanor Weisman  

Scott Yeager  

Richard & Bonnie Zeber 

Nathan Zimmerman 

Blaine, Terry & Lenley Aikin 

The Bail Family 

John & Kathy Bartlett 

Wendell & Tanya Berry 

Henry & Elaine Burkholder 

Dane & Jill Charlton 

Clarence & Deborah Cleer 

Richard & Carol Deiss 

Pat & Sam Dengel 

Guy & Wilma Dunkle & Family 

Jean Engle 

Diane Esser 

Ron & Rebecca Fassett 

James & Linda Finley 

Ted & Deborah First 

Troy Firth 

David Hess 

Margaret Lay-Dopyera 

Chris H. Lundberg 

Laura Maloney 

Patrick & Annie (Socci) Maloney 

Karlin Marsh 

Wayne & Margaret McCartney 

Paul & Barbara Rankin & Family 

Jim & Jane Reilly 

Al & Peggy Richardson 

Craig A. & Monica Schwegman 

Bob & Jane Slagter 

Emil & Kathy Spadafore 

Jim & Connie Thompson 

Galen Tromble 

Ron & Michele Weisenstein 

Cody Winchester 

Jane E. Woods 

David & Margaret Yasenchack 

Richard & Bonnie Zeber 
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Family  ($25-$49) 

Individual ($15) 

Mike &  Judy Acker 
Nancy Anderson 

 
 

Paul & Adrienne Burroughs 
Scott A. Carlson 
Betsy S. Carroll 

Gordan & Judy Chapin 
 

Brenda Costa 
Sharon L. Davenport 

Karen Eisenhart 

Emily Frigon 
Randy Gorske 

Court & Sherri Gould 
Diane & Robert Guthrie 

Joe Hood 
Robert C. Howden 
Richard J. Kubiak 
Suzanne Lindsay 

Owen Ludwig & Sarah Nathan 

Laura Martin 
Clemence Mershon 

Bonnie Morse 
Jason Roblee 

Emily & Josh Smith 
Gretchen Smith 

Jane Titus 
Jenny Tompkins 

Mark Wright 

Nancy G. W. Baker 
Catharina Coenen 

Gloria Corbett 
Kelly C. Culbertson 

Peter Dalby 
John Daugherty 

Thomas C. Hoffman 

 

Robert Howden 

Ron Kustra 
 
 

  Andrew Plaza 
Cecile Stelter 

 
 

Community Foundation of Western 
PA & Eastern OH 

Corry Community Foundation 
Erie Community Foundation 

 

Honeybun Fund of the Erie          
Community Foundation 

Keystone Fund 
John Nesbit Rees & Sarah Henne Rees 

Foundation 
 

PA DCNR Bureau of Conservation & 
Recreation– Community Conservation 

Partnerships Program 
 

 Palmiero Toyota 
 

Grantors  
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Erie Insurance 

Ernst Conservation Seeds 

Knox Law 

Lloyd Casey Memorial Fund -  PFA 

Northwest PA Woodland Association 

Craig & Monica Schwegman 

Emil & Kathy Spadafore 

Bob Slagter 

 

Event Sponsors 

Cecile Stelter (DCNR) led the FSF’s first ever Spring Wildflower Walk in memory of Lynn Firth last April.Cecile Stelter (DCNR) led the FSF’s first ever Spring Wildflower Walk in memory of Lynn Firth last April.  

The FSF makes every effort to acknowledge the generosity of its supporters each year.   
If you have been omitted in error, please accept our deepest apologies and kindly let us know. 



22418 Firth Rd. 

Spartansburg, PA 16434 

(814) 694-5830 

info@forestsandpeople.org 

Board of Directors 

Troy Firth, President 

Richard Bowden, PhD  
Chair, Outreach/Education   

Guy Dunkle  
Chair, Forestry  

James Finley, PhD  

Thomas C. Hoffman II, Esq. 
Secretary 

 

Patrick Maloney 

Craig Schwegman  

Robert Slagter  
Chair, Fundraising  

Emil Spadafore, Esq.  
Treasurer 

Dr. Jane E. Woods, Emeritus 

Staff 

Annie Socci, PhD 
Executive Director 

 

John Noel Bartlett 
Development Director, Emeritus 

The Foundation for Sustainable Forests is a 501(c)3 nonprofit land trust and out-
reach organization dedicated to conserving forested land and protecting sustaina-
ble working forests. Through direct ownership and active forest management we 
promote the protection and stewardship of forests. 

Protecting forested land    Protecting forested land    
and supporting                     and supporting                     

rural  communities                 rural  communities                 
through working foreststhrough working forests  


